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WEATHERBY LAKE LIVING 

REMEMBERING RICK NOBLE 
Don Coleman 
 
Weatherby Lake resident Rick Noble passed away on 
March 9 after a long illness. His long-time friend, Don 
Coleman, shared his memories of Rick and his 
contributions to our community.  

Rick Noble was dedicated to making Weatherby 
Lake a great community. His passion for 
protecting our lake’s environmental health was 
inspiring. He spent thousands of volunteer hours 
and offered indispensable legal expertise to defend 
the quality of our water and ensure that future 
generations would be able to enjoy it for years to 
come.  

Rick and I met in the early 1990s when he moved to the lake. We quickly became good 
friends, with similar thoughts about improving and protecting the environment. We 
built a team of environmental advocates known as the “Mud Rasslers” who fought 
hard to protect our lake.  

We collaborated on several projects that our residents benefit from today, including C 
Point’s sandy beach and swim dock. We also facilitated the Weatherby Lake 
Improvement Company’s purchase of a very inexpensive and crucial plot of land at 
Barry Road referred to as the “Bean Field” to protect the Lake from unwanted 
commercial development.  

One of Rick’s most significant contributions was successfully leading litigation against 
real estate developers who were polluting and silting our lake, forcing us to close it for 
swimming and boating because it was simply too dangerous.  

We won largely because of Rick’s strong command of the law, his relentless devotion 
to the cause, and his grit. To build his case, he spent countless hours with the other 
Mud Wrestlers on cold, rainy nights tracing sources of muddy water flooding into the 
lake, collecting water samples and diligently recording results for use as evidence. And 
he did it all for free.  

Rick set a standard for leadership and public service that survives today. The next 
generation of Weatherby Lake’s leaders inherit the privilege and responsibility of 
carrying on Rick’s stalwart protection of our lake as new environmental threats 
emerge.  

Rick’s contributions were immense. I hope he is forever included in our history and 
fondly remembered for all he did to make Weatherby Lake the wonderful place it is to 
live today.  
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I have faith that love will sustain 
us. 
 
God Bless the world. 
 
 

Peace & Goodwill –  
Pat Medill        

  

From the Editor 

1

 I don't think there is anything that 
I can add to our current pandemic 
discussions.  We are all making 
necessary adjustments to our daily 
routines.  Some of those 
adjustments might end up being 
permanent lifestyle changes in our 
actions and thinking.  There will 
emerge a renewed goodness that 
will carry us through the 
hardships.  I am already seeing 
that goodness and kindness 
growing in so many 
ways.  Neighbors are reaching 
out.  Families are finding ways to 
share love, even though they are 
not together. 
 
My message today is one I am only 
repeating...continue to find ways to 
share your love...be generous in 
kindness...give and receive with an 
open heart...practice humble 
gratitude.   The medical 
professionals will conquer the 
illness...the rest of us will conquer 
the ill will.  Stay home as much as 
you can...respect the social 
distancing...be 
responsible...everyone's life is 
threatened in ways we could never 
have imagined.   
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STEVE CLARK 
MAYOR 

 

ALDERMAN: 

WESTSIDE 
Don Hoy – 816- 695-7271 

Doug Richmond – 402-540-
0078 

 
EASTSIDE 

Tanya Finn – 587-9957 
Rick Footer  - 804-240-8077 

 

Phone: 816-741-5545 
Fax:    816-741-1480  

sclark@cityofweatherbylake-mo.gov 

Mayor Steve Clark with 
Chief's punter, Dustin 
Colquitt 

 
 

City Hall Office Hours 
Monday thru Friday  

Welcome Spring! 
 
Starting on a positive note, how about those Chiefs and winning a most 
exciting Super Bowl!  It was a very long time coming but the excitement was 
very well worth the wait!  Hard to believe it's already been two long months 
ago. 
 
Since then however our world has changed.  Drastically.  Events, activities and 
sports have been canceled, delayed and postponed; locally and nationally.  We 
all have been affected personally, maybe financially and certainly in our 
everyday lives.   
 
Things change in life so very quickly and I want to assure all that your City 
has been trying to stay ahead of the curve as things have changed, sometimes 
hourly.  Police Chief Kevin Davis, Emergency Management Coordinator 
Carlton Voorhies and myself have been attending meetings held by the Platte 
County Health and Sheriff's Department.  Within a very few hours of us 
attending these meetings the news media broadcasts what we have just 
learned. 
 
What began with crowd sizes of 1000 to 500 to 250 to 100 to 10, now we are 
observing 'social distancing'.  Because of the months of extensive advance 
planning by Julie and Michael Horseman and their large group of volunteers 
we all determined on Friday evening March 13th to proceed with the St 
Patrick's Day event the next day when the maximum crowd number was 
250.  While I don't know the final head count it's my belief that ours was 
somewhere around 200.  It was a great event and my hat is off to Julie, Michael 
and their entire team of volunteers!  Many thanks to them and all who 
attended a fantastic event! 
 
Because of the 'social distancing' that went into effect Monday, March 16th it 
was determined by Chief Davis, Coordinator Voorhies, the Park Board and 
myself to temporarily remove the basketball hoops at the Community Center 
and Cristhaven Park.  Typically during evenings and weekends from this time 
of year thru October there are anywhere from 10-40 players on that 
court.  With those hoops removed the next logical stop for those players would 
have been the half court at Cristhaven Park.  With more than 10 players 
observed at the volleyball court that net was removed too.  For now the tennis 
court nets remain but we are observing them for more than 10 there too. 
 
The US Census is currently being taken and I ask that all please take the time 
to fully complete it.  Our April 3rd election has been postponed by Governor 
Parsons to June 2nd.  Check the City website www.cityofweatherbylake-
mo.gov for any important updates. 
 
Now for the good news; it's Spring and time to get out and enjoy the warming 
weather. 
See you on the lake! 
 
Steve Clark - Mayor 
 

Mayor’s Comments 
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KEVIN DAVIS 
CHIEF of  
police 

 

 

Emergency - Call 911 
Office - 816.741.8111 

Dispatcher - 816.858.3521 
Water Patrol - 816.807.6700 

Fax - 816.741.1480 

Kops Korner 

 
During this unforeseen time in our nation with Coronavirus 
(COVID-19) within the United States many changes have taken 
place to our daily lives. The situation changes rapidly and many 
uncertainties exist. The City of Weatherby Lake’s website contains 
phone numbers, links and on-line education classes for COVID-19 
that are kept up to date. On 03-24-2020 city hall was closed to the 
public and walk in traffic without appointments. The city hall staff 
remains Monday-Friday 8:00 A.M.-4:00 P.M. to answer phone calls 
and continue city operations. The Weatherby Lake Police 
Department will remain staffed 24/7 for the duration of this event. 
Any resident that does not have internet access and has any 
questions/concerns regarding COVID-19 is encouraged to contact 
city hall by phone during the above business hours at 816-741-5545 
or the police department at 816-741-8111. I have spoken to the club 
president(s) of the Women of Weatherby Lake (WOW) and 
Neighbors Helping Neighbors. Both organizations are willing to 
assist any resident in need during this state of emergency. During 
my tenure in Weatherby Lake I have grown accustomed to our 
community’s teamwork, generosity, kindness and resolve when 
faced with any challenge. I am confident that working as a 
community we will take care of each other and our city. All 
members of the police department have dedicated themselves to 
provide unselfish service to the community. I believe it was 
important to have the police department logo on this newsletter as 
the words on the logo speak for themselves.        

Alert, Advisory and Community messages 
may be sent via Nixle, regarding COVID-19. 
Ensure your Nixle account is set to receive 

the notifications you wish to receive. The Nixle icon is located on 
the front of the city web page. You can receive the notifications by 
text, email or both text and email. 

Although the weather was poor the Irish American Club parade 
and celebration was a great success and raised over $4,500.00 in 
donations! I wish to thank all of the volunteers/members of the 
Irish American Club and all the people/residents that attended this 
event to benefit the Weatherby Lake Police Department. 
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The Weatherby Lake Historical 
Committee is made up of seven 
(7) members and two (2) 
alternates.  The members 
are appointed by the Mayor 
from the public at large, and are 
subject to the approval of the 
Board of Alderpersons.  Each 
member must be a resident of 
the City of Weatherby Lake, and 
serves for a term of three (3) 
years. 

Full Committee Members 

Jon Bushman 
Marianne Ennett 

Trina Henke 
Pat Medill 

Heidi Neece 
Lyle Phillips 
Judy Shafe’ 

Shauna Zahner 

Alternate Members 

Mabel Phillips 
 

WL HISTORICAL 
COMMITTEE 

Weatherby Lake Historical Committee 
!
!
!
!

!

 
 

 
Do you need to send a thank you card or bring a hostess gift to an 
upcoming party? Are you planning to cozy up to a good book this 
winter?  The Weatherby Lake Historical Committee has the perfect 

items for you.  
 
 

Proceeds go towards a new City Hall historical marker. 
 
 

 
 
Weatherby Lake photos on twelve 
(12) blank notecards for $20.00.  

 

 
 
The Chronicles of Weatherby 
Lake Book for $45.00. 
 

 
     
 WLHC Meeting at City Hall:  March 12, 2020 at 9:30A.M. 

Anyone interested may attend. 
 

!
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WEATHERBY  
LAKE 

IMPROVEMENT 
COMPANY 

office@wlic.org 

www.WLIC.org 
 

 

WLIC Office Hours:   
Mon thru Fri:  8:00a - 2:00p 

Office Telephone: 816-741-5556 
Water Patrol:  816-807-6700 

 

A Letter from the WLIC President… 

As social distancing fatigue wears thin and the 
warmer weather begins to bloom, it is natural to 
let our guard down when it comes to stemming 
the tide of COVID-19.  Unfortunately, medical 
experts estimate the next month is when our local “curve” will grow the 
most. Now is the time we Weatherby Lakers need to shore up our 
resolve to Keep Calm and Weatherby On! We are at a critical juncture. 

Our community is full of things to do to keep our minds, spirits and 
bodies healthy during this difficult time.  We ask our Membership to 
continue the practice of social distancing whether socializing at one of 
our 19 Access Areas (yes, there are 19!) or while out on the water.  Keep 
in mind, while on the water multiple boat tie-ups are discouraged at 
this time and the 6-foot recommendation applies while on watercraft as 
well. 

We are working as hard to process 2020 wristbands and permits. This 
year we are having to manage 100% of them from our remote offices 
and distribute via US mail.  The process is arduous and time 
consuming. We value your patience.  In the meantime, if you would like 
to use the WLIC facilities or lake, please wear your 2019 green bracelets 
and make sure your watercraft/floats display last year’s permits.  When 
you receive your 2020 credentials, please begin using those. 

Here are just a few ideas of how you can stay active at Weatherby -- all 
while adhering to social distancing recommendations. 

• Visit by land or sea, each one of our 19 Access Areas.  Learn the 
name and location of each Access Area. A map is available at 
http://wlic.org/lake-map.html  

• Adopt an Access Area. Each year after the winter thaw, our 
Access Areas need a little sprucing up. Picking up trash and 
reporting damage to WLIC docks or other Access Area 
amenities is a great help to our volunteer-based operations. 

• Visit the Anders-Jacks historic cemetery located on Eastside 
Drive, adjacent to 75th Terrace. 

• Read the Weatherby Lake Chronicles.  Published by the 
Weatherby Lake Historical Committee, it’s an historic account of 
how Weatherby Lake today, grew from the efforts of many 
volunteer Members before us.   

 
Together, but apart, we make a difference! 
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Resident & Community News 
DAN KARP 

Our very sincere 
sympathies are 
extended to the 
family of Dan Karp 
on Dan's recent 
death.   Dan and 
Rosemary were long 
time residents of 
Weatherby 
Lake.   They were 
both very active in a 
number of activities 

and supported the projects and fundraisers that 
contributed to the welfare of our 
community.   They were sponsors with the 
International Military Student program at Ft. 
Leavenworth for many years.  Dan was a US 
Air Force Veteran.   Dan loved to travel, 
especially with the People To People program, 
and he always had a great story to share.   We 
will miss those stories and his friendship that 
he freely shared. 

VIRGINIA GLAMANN 

Our deepest condolences go to the family of 
Virginia Glamann, 
mother of Deb 
McGlaughlin and 
Dan Glamann, 
grandmother of Chris 
(Kate) McGlaughlin, 
and great 
grandmother of 
James McGlaughlin, 

all of Weatherby Lake.    Virginia had a large 
extended family of siblings, children, 
grandchildren and great grandchildren.   She 
was special and will be missed by 
many.  Additional information at White Chapel 
Funeral. 

ELEANOR “ELLIE” BAISDEN 

Our community mourns the loss of past 
resident Eleanor "Ellie" Basiden.   Ellie was a 
long time resident of Weatherby Lake, who 

transferred 
here with 
TWA from 
New York.   
Ellie was 
deeply 
involved in 
anything that 
would 
enhance the 

quality of life at Weatherby Lake.   She served 
on multiple committees, volunteered her 
leadership abilities and management skills, 
and supported anything that would add value 
to our living at WL.  Ellie was brilliant and she 
shared that brilliance in ways that helped so 
many others.  She was loved and respected by 
uncountable friends in uncountable ways. 

RICK NOBLE 

Our most sincere condolences are extended to 
the family of Rick Noble, on his recent 
passing.   Our prayers go to his wife, Annie, 
his children, Mollie, Eryn, Marc, and Allan, 
their spouses, and his grandchildren and great 
grandchildren.   Rick was a long time resident 
of Weatherby Lake and was one of those who 
gave his very best to anything that would 
make  our community a better place for the 
rest of us.   Rick was our neighbor, our friend 
and our champion.  He will be missed by all.    

(To read a "Tribute to Rick Noble" please see 
issue cover.) 
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Weatherby Lake is a mecca for a lot of amazing people with a lot of amazing talents.   We 
are pleased to recognize a very talented young writer in our community.  Jill Ballou has 
authored a series of children's books that send a message. 
 
Jill began her fascination with children's literature a long time ago, while studying early 
childhood education in college.  Now a retired preschool teacher and pediatric nurse, her 
love for kids and reading has led her to writing stories that make kids laugh, feel loved, and 
inspire a sense of joy and wonder in the world.  She believes that there is just no substitute 
for reading to children.  The more the better!  It will benefit them their whole life long.  The 
books are available at Parkville Coffee in Parkville on Main Street, upstairs on the author's 
shelves.  They are also available on Amazon  and at City Market shops. 
 
Jill's books include:  "The Ginger and Polly" series, four stories about the escapades of two 
real dogs, whose friendship is a model for us all. 
Other publications include:  "The Fantastic Firefly Night", "Singing Lessons", and "CITY 
MARKET!". 
 
For book previews, visit Jill's website:  bicyclebellbooks.com 
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Weatherby Lake Fishing Club 
Scholarship Fund 

  
Weatherby Lake Fishing Club 
Scholarship Fund for 2020, We 
will be giving out Scholarships 

again for this next Fall Semester. 
All Donations appreciated to keep 

this Fund going. We except cash, checks and any of 
the below items, Thanks for all your support for 
this Community. 

ARE YOU TIRED OF STORING YOUR OLD 
BOATS, TRAILERS AND MOTORS? 

DONATE YOUR RUNABOUTS, CANOES, 
FISHING BOATS, PONTOON BOATS, 
SAILBOATS, OR OTHER WATER CRAFT, 
TRAILERS AND MOTORS TO THE WEATHERBY 
LAKE FISHING CLUB SCHOLARSHIP FUND. 
WE WILL COME PICK UP YOUR EQUIPMENT. 
ALL PROCEEDS FROM THEM WILL GO TO 
OUR WEATHERBY LAKE KIDS TO HELP 
WITH THEIR COLLEGE EDUCATION. 

Any questions or more information call or email; 
Hank   529-3502  - howdy620@aol.com 

It's great to see so many folks out walking and walking their 
dogs.   But, there are more and more observations that the 
walkers are failing to pick up what their doggies are leaving 
behind.   PLEASE, be more mindful and considerate of the other 
walkers, especially since now there are a lot more walkers on our 
streets...and especially on the dam. 

Also...remember to respect the distance between walkers and do 
not walk or jog closer than 10'-15'.   A courteous reminder when 
someone comes too close is suggested.  Please walk close to the 
guardrail on the dam and not in the street.   Yes, these seem like 
unfriendly guidelines, but it is what we are expected to do in 
order to comply with the Coronavirus restrictions.   

Thank you for your support in keeping our community safe. 

WEATHERBY LAKE 
SHREDDING EVENT 

 
Saturday, April 25, 2020 

8am-12 Noon 
Weatherby Lake Community Center Parking Lot 

 
IRON MOUNTAIN 

SECURE SHREDDING SERVICES 
ELECTRONICS RECYCLING AND 

PRESCRIPTION & OTC DRUG TAKE BACK 
 

All residents are welcome to bring their personal 
and business confidential documents to be 
professional shredded on site. Tax Returns, 

Investment statements for taxable accounts, Bank 
Statements, Credit Card Statements, Unsolicited 

Pre-approved Credit Card Applications, Pay stubs, 
ATM Receipts, Canceled checks, 
Retirement Plan contributions, 

Insurance Policies, Wills or other legal 
documents 
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WEATHERBY LAKE FISHING CLUB ACADEMIC SCHOLARSHIP 
 
Scholarship applications will be accepted from June 1, until July 12, 
2020, from Weatherby Lake residents only. 

 
Applicants must be a graduating senior in high school going to College in 

the fall semester, or a current College student going back at the next 
semester.  They must be enrolled and accepted as a full time student.  
 
Candidates must submit the following information:  
*Letter stating reason you are seeking scholarship and information about yourself on being a 
favorable candidate.  
*Must present current grade card or school transcript from the last or present semester.  
*Three current letters of recommendation, only one can be from a family member or relative.  
*All letters must be signed and dated by the person making recommendation.  
*A letter of any civic, community or extra-curricular activities that you have performed.  
 
All of these will factor in and be calculated thru a special committee to decide on the 
recipients of these awards.  
All Scholarship monies will be sent to the recipient’s school in their name.  
We will be distributing the Scholarship awards to all the winners at the Fishing Club 
Picnic July 13, 2020, at the C-Point Pavilion.  
 
Mail applications to:  Sharon Bugg, 10301 NW 72nd Terr, Weatherby Lake, MO 
64152. 
Any Questions call:  Hank Nussbeck (816) 529-3502 or email howdy620@aol.com 

WEATHERBY LAKE SENIORS 
All gatherings are held at Weatherby 

Lake City Hall 
Second Wednesdays....10am 

 
 
 

 

The SENIORS GROUP  
will be canceled  

until further notice. 
Be safe and be well. 

For information, contact  
Tanya Finn, 816-830-1430 

"We gain 
strength, 

and courage, 
and confidence 

by each experience in 
which we really 
stop to look fear                 

in the face." 
Eleanor Roosevelt 
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WL Community Activities 

The Weatherby Lake Easter Egg Hunt previously scheduled for April 
4th has been cancelled due to COVID-19 concerns.  Thank you to 
everyone who donated, we look forward to repurposing donations for 
future events. 
 
Please keep up-to-date on all events and activities happening in WL by 
following the Weatherby Lake Facebook Page on Facebook.  Although 
in-person gatherings have been cancelled for the time being, we're still 
working to bring great events to the community when the time is right. 
 
If you have any questions, would like to submit suggestions for future 
events or would like to participate in the planning committee, please 
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Weatherby Lake Fishing Club 
 
There will NO meeting on April 
6, 2020 due to the CDVirus...the 
C-Point Pavilion will be 
closed.  We will have our 
regularly scheduled 
meeting  May 4, 2020, Monday, 
starting at 7pm at the C-point 
Pavilion. 
We will have our "All You Can 
Eat Fish Fry", Sunday, May 31, 
2020, starting at 1:00pm-'till 
3:00pm, at the Community 
Center. 
We will be serving: Fish, Fries, 
Hushpuppies, salads, coleslaw, 
deserts, and tea and 
lemonade.  Adults $10.00 
each...kids 6 thru 16  $5.00 
each...children 5 and under 
Free.  This is a Great Community 
get together.  Hope to see you 
ALL there. 
 
 
Hank Nussbeck 
 

2

2020 WEATHERBY LAKE FISHING 
CLUB MEMBERSHIP FORM 

The Fishing Club invites all residents to 
join and support the Community and 
Lake by joining or renewing your 
membership. 

Family Memberships $20.00 per 
year.  Memberships are open to all 
Weatherby Lake Residents and property 
owners. 

If sending check make out to WLFC , or 
Weatherby Lake Fishing Club 

NAME__________________________ 

EMAIL: ________________________ 

MEMBERSHIP TO THE FISHING CLUB $20.00 

Send to John Bugg, 10301 NW 72nd 
Terr, Weatherby Lake, MO 64152, or 
drop off at City Hall.  
Contact: Hank Nussbeck 816-529-3502 
or email: howdy620@aol.com 
Hank Nussbeck 816-529-3502   email 
howdy620@aol.com 
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WEATHERBY LAKE GARDEN CLUB!
The following ideas for New perennials and annuals may be just what you need to add to your!
Flower beds. Enjoy and Happy Spring!!!
Perennials: Hardy Hibiscus - ‘Disco Belle Rosy Red’ and ‘Honeymoon Deep Red’- huge 8” !
"        blooms. Grows 2- 3 feet high. !
"        Daylilies - ‘Pretty Woman’ - a blend of rose with yellow green throat. Blooms last!
"        16 hours.!
"        Hosta’s - ‘Christmas Tree’ - has a heavy substance that makes it slug resistant.!
   "        Groundcover - Sedum -‘Boogie Woogie’ - yellow flowers. Low maintenance and !
                   drought tolerant. ‘Class Act’ - stunning rose-pink flowers. ‘Popstar’ - salmon pink !
"        flowers.!
Annuals:    Artemesia - ‘Sea Salt’ - a filler for pots. Grows 6-19” tall. Likes hot & sunny. Silver.!
"       Begonia - ‘Viking Red on Chocolate’ - intense red flowers on brown foliage. !
"       Vigorous grower. !
"       Lantana - ‘Hot Blooded’ - multicolor in red, orange and yellow. Does not stop " "
"       blooming.!
"       Coleus - ‘Heartbreaker’ - nonfading. Lovely pink with green edge. !
"       ‘Colorblaze Wicked Hot’ - ru#ed orange.!
"      ‘Black Coral’ - deep black-purple growing 12-18”.!
To Prune or Not to Prune:!
Do not prune Lilacs right now. Prune within 2 weeks of the end of the bloom period.!
Prune Roses now cutting back by half.!
Spirea can be cut severely in early-early spring.!
Evergreens should be allowed to put out new growth before pruning.!
 " " Internet sites are valuable to instruct on proper pruning.!
These new plants and tips on pruning o$ered through Heartland Nursery and Garden Center.!

TUESDAY, MAY 12  
BRUNCH AT C POINT 

WLGC will gather for our Brunch at 10:00 AM with some amazing entrees to start your day!!
We welcome Mark McKellar, owner and Bird enthusiast as well as a Wildlife Biologist of 
Backyard Bird Center, who will fill us with ways to attract many species of birds to our yards.!
Mark will share his story of his bird expeditions and his updated pictures of his tours. Mark has 
studied birds for over 30 years and has created videos addressing common bird questions to 
view on-line at info@backyardbirdcenter.com!
Amazing sites you can’t believe! !
His enthusiasm is contagious so please join us to witness his travels and love of birds.!
Bird supplies, seeds and pamphlets will be available.!

RSVP NO LATER THAN MAY 5!
To!

Mary Hoskins, Corresponding Secretary or!
Jeanne Lueders, President
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THANK 
YOU! 

The Weatherby Lake 
Irish American Club 
would like to thank 
everyone in the 
community who came 
out and supported our 
police department for 
our annual fundraiser. 
The event was a great 
success and we raised 
approximately $4500 
for the purchase of new equipment. 

With cold weather, rain, and other factors…this was a fantastic amount!!!  

We’d like to recognize a few people who helped make this year’s event a success: 

Chairperson – Julie Horseman  
Whiskey Committee Chair – Tim Vlamis  

Food Committee Chair – Belinda Gallagher and Mary Hoskins 
Hospitality Chair – Jaci Foxworthy 

BBQ Grill Committee Chair – Mike Yager  
50/50 Raffle Committee Chair – Kylie Pflieger and Liz Bushman  

Desserts provided by the Weatherby Lake Women’s Club were amazing!  
Beer provided by Gomer’s and Cinder Block Brewery. 

And a thanks to all the additional volunteers who came out to help.  

We couldn’t have done it without you!  

Special thank you to all who donated to the auction. This year we had over double the amount 
of silent auction items. Also, we want to give recognition for all who purchased auction items. 

These donations helped raise $4000 alone for the police department.  

If you weren’t able to attend but would like to contribute, you may drop a check off to City 
Hall.  Checks can be made out to Irish American Club.  

Again, thank you to all who participated.  

Can’t wait until next year!  

Sincerely, 

Weatherby Lake Irish American Club 

Front row left to right: 
Officer Carleton Voorhies, Officer Forrest Woolley, Officer Leonard Hill, Assistant 
Chief Donnie Hachman, Chief Kevin Davis 
Rear row left to right: 
Officer Bruce Houston, Officer Timothy Heiman, Officer Gary McMullin. 
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We will wrap up Longevity Club on October 3 at 7 pm. Please join us at the home of  
Lori Richardson Carlson (8009 NW Roberts Road).  We will have refreshments and a 
short program. 
 
We hope you can join us! 
 
The Longevity Core Team: 
Judy Wind       Chairperson 
Lori Richardson Carlson     Treasurer 
Karen Coulson      Communications 
     (kric1@hotmail.com) 

During the corona scare, If anyone over the age of 
70 needs someone to get groceries call Dr. 
Michael Hudak at 816-898-7877 and we can go to 
Hyvee or Walmart for you. 816-898-7877.  

  

God Bless you all, be safe and well, and we will 
see you next month! 
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Recent Events 

We had a fun gathering in February just before Valentines Day.  Chef James White shared 
“Culinary Tips, Gizmos and Secrets.” We got to sample some delicious bites and learned many 
useful cooking tips. Thanks to James and his wife Trish for all their hard work in making this such  
a special night!  
 

      
 
Upcoming Events  
Due to the current situation with COVID-19, the City decided to close the community center and       
C-Point through the end of April. Therefore, our April 9 event will be cancelled. Much could  
change in the next month, but for now we will still plan on our season finale at C-Point on 
Thursday, May 14. Stay tuned for updates via email and on our website. 
 
Scholarships 
Don’t forget we are offering one $1,500 academic scholarship to ANY Weatherby Lake resident: 
graduating seniors, or individuals pursuing continuing education, trade or other certificate 
programs. We work throughout the year to raise money to support this scholarship and are 
actively promoting good things for our residents. Application forms are available on our website 
and are due Friday, May 1.  
 
Neighborhood Wide Yard Sale 
Announcing the date of our annual neighborhood wide yard sale to be on Saturday, June 6. 
More info coming soon about how to participate.   
 
We’ll miss gathering as a group for a few months, but let’s find some creative ways to stay in 
touch. If you are aware of any needs among women in our community please email us at 
wlwomensclub@gmail.com or post on the Weatherby Lake facebook page.  
 
We’ll get through this TOGETHER ladies! ! 

Website: www.wlwomensclub.com 
Email: wlwomensclub@gmail.com 
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We decided to cancel the WLYC Ice Breaker originally scheduled 
for March 28th. In addition I have published an update concerning 
how the COVID-19 virus will affect WLYC activities going forward in 
the Commodore's Corner at the link below. 
 
https://weatherbylakeyc.org/content.aspx?page_id=2507&club_id=5
39021&item_id=2244  
 
We will update everyone as new information becomes available.  
 
Thank you, 
 
Jim Kennedy  
Commodore 
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KNOW THY 
NEIGHBOR
In-home monthly, fun & casual, gatherings for All 
residents for the purpose of getting to know your 
neighbors.

FOR NOW: To be on the monthly reminder list, just email us your NAME, PHONE NUMBER AND EMAIL 

ADDRESS to: .  
Each month you will be sent a reminder of the upcoming gathering.  If you choose to participate that 
month, (you are not required to attend every time), you then choose either the sit-down option or the 
Happy Hour.  Then you will be sent the location and food assignment for your gathering.  See Option 
descriptions below.  
Attend a Dinner: 

Attend a Happy Hour: 

NOTE:   KNOW THY NEIGHBOR is celebrat ing over 30 years of bringing Weatherby Lake 
neighbors together.   As we begin this new season, we are updating the email list.

 email your name, address, phone number, and the email address you prefer to be 
contacted at .  This will insure that you will receive the 
monthly reminder.   Send your info to KNOWTHYNEIGHBOR2@Gmail.com 

On Saturday of each month at 7:00 PM,  thru May, volunteer Weatherby Lake residents 
rotate hosting a casual social gathering in their homes.  There are two options for the gatherings 
each month, either a casual sit-down meal or a Happy Hour style gathering with just appetizers. A 
host determines the number of guests they have.  Neither the host nor the guest knows the identity 
of the other guests ahead of time. 

The focus for both styles of the small group gatherings is not on the food, but rather on meeting 
neighbors, getting to know one another and developing friendships.  
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NHN is a community program for all of us to help each other in times of need, 
such as illness or other circumstances that limit our abilities, the death of a 
loved one, shut-ins, or in any way that one might need simple short term 
assistance.  We do not take the place of professions or replace family 
responsibilities.  We are your next door neighbors who are willing to volunteer 
help where we can, and we need YOU to help be a part of watching out for one 
another.  

NEIGHBORS HELPING NEIGHBORS 
Caring and Temporary Assistance for Weatherby Residents in Time of Need 

NEIGHBORS HELPING NEIGHBORS 
FOCUSES ON SENIORS LIVING ALONE 

 
The list of Weatherby residents who live alone is being 

updated.    
This is important information for many reasons, but especially 

during this time 
when the well being and safety of our single seniors is more at 

risk.  
This list will be kept confidential.   

 
If you live alone, or know of a neighbor or resident who lives 

alone,  
especially if they are a senior or elderly, 

please contact us.    
Watching out for one another is just part of being a responsible 

caring neighbor. 
 

Contact us at NeighborsHelpingNeighbors20@Yahoo.com 
You will receive a return email, or call, with more information.  
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Advertising 

For info on how to place an Ad in the Weatherby Lake Living newsletter, please contact Pat 
Medill PatMedillEditor@aol.com or call 816-456-2007.  All ad fees support the WLIC Environmental 
Trust. 
 

BOAT TOWING, HAULING OR MOVING:  On or off the Lake. 
Call Hank 529-3502 or 741-0619 
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APRIL 2020     
     
April 18 Saturday KNOW THY 

NEIGHBOR 
C-POINT 6:15pm 

APRIL 25 Saturday SHREDDING 
EVENT 

WL Comm Ctr 
Parking Lot 

8am-12noon 

     
MAY 2020     
     
MAY 1 Friday Women’s Club Deadline for 

Scholarship 
App. 

 

MAY 4 Monday WL Fishing 
Club 

C-Pt Pavilion 7pm 

MAY 12 Tuesday WL Garden 
Club Brunch 

C-Pt Pavilion 10am 

May 14 Thursday WL Women’s 
Club Season 
Finale’ 

C-Pt Pavilion 7pm 

May 25 Monday SAV—Memorial 
Day Celebration 

Birmingham 
Park 

11am 

May 31 Sunday WL Fishing 
Club Dinner 

WL Community 
Center 

1pm-3pm 

     
JUNE 2020     
     
June 1-July 12 Dates to submit 

Scholarship App 
WL Fishing 
Club 

  

June 6 Saturday All 
Neighborhood 
Yard Sale 

All Residents 
may participate 

7am-5pm 

     
     
 

NOTE:  This calendar is presented to you as 
requested by those listed on it.   Weatherby Lake 
Living Newsletter cannot guarantee these events will 
occur as shown.   Please contact the Club 
leader/member for any event that you want further 
clarification.  Thank you. 


